
Thirty years ago, Ohio EPA adopted the 
minimum fee established by the Clean Air Act.

The fee is not adequate to maintain DAPC’s 
program. If Ohio EPA cannot fund the Title V 
Program, U.S. EPA will step in.

Division of Air Pollution Control (DAPC)

Funding Needs

DAPC ensures air is safe 
for Ohioans to breathe

Balances the needs 
of economic growth

Sets safe limits 
for large manufacturing 

and utility facilities



Number of Facilities Fee Increase Proposal Increased Revenue

Title V Fee 509 $5,000 Base Fee $2,545,000

PTI Fee 50% increase $400,000

Synthetic Minor Fee 791 50% increase +
$5,000 base fee $4,121,000

Total Additional Revenue $7,066,000

Ohio’s Proposal

Generate
$7M in
Additional 
Annual Revenue

DAPC looked to neighboring states facing the 
same issue. Many have instituted an annual base 
fee – Indiana ($6,100), Michigan ($5,250-
$45,000), Pennsylvania ($8,000), Tennessee 
($10,000).   

DAPC is proposing a base fee of $5,000 for all  
Title V and synthetic minor facilities and a 50% 
increase in synthetic minor emission fees along 
with a 50% increase in Permits to Install fees.

For more information, email Andrew.Smith@epa.ohio.gov




